
Our mission is to coalesce, inspire, and support the Head Start
field as a leader in early childhood development and education.

Head Start Proposed Rule

The basics:

● The proposed Head Start rule was open for a 60 day comment period that ended on January 19. It’s expected to be
finalized later this year after consideration of public comments.

● It’s the biggest set of changes to Head Start in the last decade, focusing on a wide range of areas including
workforce compensation, mental health, and a variety of reporting requirements.

● It sets a vision for the future of Head Start, with aspirational policy goals like reaching pay parity with public school
teachers with similar qualifications, and prioritizing mental health for both children and staff.

Yes, but…

💰 These worthy goals cost money. Without significant additional funding from Congress, cost savings will have to
come from reducing the number of children in Head Start and Early Head Start.

🚸 It is overly prescriptive, with many one-size-fits-all solutions that remove local autonomy and focus more on inputs
than on outcomes.

🏠 Small, rural, and tribal programs will be the most heavily impacted, since they are least likely to have financial
flexibility or additional community resources to meet all the new requirements.

The Head Start Community’s Response:

NHSA submitted comments on behalf of nearly 1,000 Head Start and Early Head Start programs, all State,
Regional, and National Head Start associations, and other Head Start-affiliated organizations and supporters; in
addition, nearly 2,000 Head Start parents also weighed in with their own response.

These comments, as well as a summary of the proposed rule, can be found here: go.nhsa.org/NPRM-Response

Takeaways for Congress:

● While we appreciate the intention, this is not a sustainable way of making changes of such magnitude to Head Start.

● This is going to require more dedicated funding or children and families will lose access to the program.

● Let’s take another look at ways in which this proposed rule can dial back on the level of prescriptiveness and allow
programs to focus on the decisions that are best for their communities and the children and families they serve.

What's Next:

The comment period has closed and a final rule is expected to be issued later this year.

If you have any additional questions, please reach out to Bob Bissen: bbissen@nhsa.org
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